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Planning Condition 14 – Separation of ventilation intake and exhaust grilles 

Building Regulations part F, notes in table D1, ‘Guidance on ventilation intake placement for minimising ingress of 

pollutants’, in relation to ‘local static sources’ of pollution, which in this context could be taken to including general 

building exhausts, that ‘some guidance is given in CIBSE TM21’.  

CIBSE TM21 Minimising pollution at air intakes notes ‘Ventilation exhausts and other HVAC equipment’ as a ‘source 

of pollution’ and that there are particular;  

  

Section 3.5 in this document discusses the location of ‘Ventilation exhausts’ and provides ‘simple guidelines’ from 

ASHRAE and more detailed calculation methods for assessing the impact of recirculation on roof inlets and outlets. 

There is no clear guidance on separation required or advised between wall-mounted air intake and exhaust vents. 

Recommendation on minimum distance between air intake and exhaust openings is provided in prEN 13779: 
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This document includes a clear set of diagrams and calculation methodology: 

 

 

The situation at Greville Street is described by case 3, situation A; ventilation intake and exhaust installed in the 

façade at equal levels: 

2l + deltah = 0.308.SQR(q) 
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Where: 

l = minimum recommended centreline distance between intake and exhaust 

h = height between intake and exhaust, in our case h = 0 

q = air flow rate in l/s, in our case q = 427 l/s 

calculating for q = 427 l/s, gives l = 3.2m 

 

The centreline distance as shown in the drawings previously issued against this planning condition (planning 

condition 14) between intake and exhaust of was 3.115m i.e. a little below requirements. 

The design solution is to reduce the grille sizes to 900mm wide (from the current 1000mm wide) to increase the 

centreline separation to 3.215m to satisfy the requirements as set-out in prEN 13779.  

 

Other points to note: 

- The occupants can open windows to increase fresh-air intake. 

- The separation distance has been set to meet the criteria at maximum air flow rate. The air flow rate will 

vary in response to measured CO2 levels in the office and will generally run at less than 427l/s. The design 

conforms to separation guidelines under all air-flow conditions. 
 

 


